
Clifton Park Primary School 
            Telephone: 9796 7300 

                                                                        Email: cliftonpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 Webpage: www.cliftonpark.wa.edu.au 

 
 
  

Newsletter No 6            TERM 1                 9 May 2019 

School Motto: With Pride We Strive 
 

Welcome to Term 2!  
With the slightly cooler mornings, we are certainly 
aware that winter is on its way. We have a very busy 
term lined up where we begin our work across the 
school on reporting and informing parents of 
student progress through our school reporting 
processes. The P&C have many events planned, 
which I thank them for their continued efforts around 
our school.  
 
SCHOOL PLAYGROUND 
Our school grounds are a lovely area to play and 
we acknowledge the community using our school 
facilities outside of school hours. However, I’d like 
to remind everyone that adequate parental 
supervision is required to ensure our children are 
safe and following our school expectations. 
 

NAPLAN  
The assessments are undertaken nationwide, every year. The Years 3 and 5 students will 
be participating in the online NAPLAN testing programme next week (May 14-18). The 
following link can be used if you would like to know more information. 
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/naplan  
 
NATURE PLAY AREA 
We have been in the process of having concept drawings completed for a significant area of nature play 
to be constructed at the school. They look amazing, and once we have costings and planning finalised, 
we will be able to share some more information. If this is something that you are excited about, please 
help our school through the P&C fundraising events which are coming up. Contributing towards the Nature 
Play areas is a major goal for the P&C fundraising this year. 
 
RUNNERS CLUB @ CPPS  
On Thursday mornings, starting at 8am, we will be commencing a Runner’s Club to further develop our 
student fitness and long distance running. We invite all families to meet us on the oval every Thursday 
morning starting 16 May. Students are also invited to wear their faction shirts on Thursdays to continue 
our emphasis on faction unity and comradery.    
 
SAFETY PROCEDURES 
We are currently reviewing our school safety procedures. Part of this process will be teaching our students 
exactly how to respond in the event of an emergency at school. Over the coming weeks, we will be 
discussing this in classes and as a school at our mini assemblies. We will also be coordinating a practice 
of these procedures. You will receive information home when we do have a practice, so that you can 
discuss this with your child. It is well known that preparation is vital in times of emergencies, so we thank 
you for your support.   

 
 

COMING EVENTS 
 

May 
 

14-16 NAPLAN (Yr 3 and Yr5) 

15 PBS Parent Information Session 6pm 

20 P&C Meeting 7pm 

24  TA6 Assembly 2pm 

27 ASHS Parent Information Session 

 (6pm-7pm in TA2) 

28 Uniform Shop Open 2:30pm-3pm 
 

June 
6 Dental Screening (PP, Yr3, Yr6) 
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DENTAL SCREENING CHECKS 
Glen Huon Dental Therapy Staff will be conducting Dental Health Screening on Thursday 6 June 2019 at the 
school. This Screening involves Pre Primary, Year 3 & 6 Students and is a Dental Growth & Development 
Assessment.  This is not a check-up for cavities.  This short screening check will take place at school so parents 
do not need to be present. Any follow up appointments will be arranged by the Glen Huon Dental Therapy 
Centre. Any concerns please contact Glen Huon Dental Therapy on phone 9725 0144. 
 
SCHOOL REVIEW 
We have been advised that our school will undergo a Department of Education Public School Review in Term 
4 of this year. This is an exciting opportunity for our school to receive feedback on what we are doing well, and 
where our areas of improvement are. Part of our process for preparing for this review will include a variety of 
audit tools.  Parents are asked to contribute to our anonymous School Parent Survey by following this link: 
https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/CPPSParentSurvey2019 . The survey will close on Friday 24 May. If you 
would like a paper copy of the survey, this is available at the school office.  
 
POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT (PBS) PARENT INFORMATION SESSION – 6pm 15 MAY 2019 
This week you will have received a copy of our newly launched Behaviour Matrix from our PBS team. It is the 
proud work of the PBS team, in conjunction with the entire school community.  I am hosting a PBS Information 
session for any interested parents or community members who are curious about what this looks like in our 
school in our management of student behaviour. We will also discuss how the matrix can be reinforced at home, 
and how it can be used for discussion about behaviours and expectations.  
 
AUSTRALIND SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL (ASHS) - Parent Information Night for Year 5 and 6 families 

VENUE:  Clifton Park PS – TA2 Mr Kelly’s Room 
Date: Monday 27 May 2019 
Time: 6:00pm to 7:00pm 
 

This evening is for Year 5 and 6 parents and carers who would like to know even more about 
what is on offer for their child at Australind Senior High School (ASHS). The evening will focus on 

the transition to Year 7, but also beyond, sharing other opportunities as students' high school adventures 
continue into Year 8 and through to Year 12. We start with the end in mind. It is also a chance to meet some 
key ASHS staff, including principal, Domenic Camera, deputies and specialist program coordinators.  
We encourage parents and carers to ask questions during this presentation, whether it’s about school uniform, 
canteen, specialist programs or the BYO device. Look forward to seeing you there! 
 
TA6 CLASS ASSEMBLY 

Come and join us at our next assembly on Friday 24 May hosted by the Year 1/2 class. This will be 
commencing at 2pm in the undercover area. There will be some plates of snack food available to 
purchase from the P&C Cake Stall 

 
KINDERGARTEN INTEREST FOR 2020 
Kindergarten applications for 2020 are now open. Application for enrolment forms are 
available at our school office. If you have relatives or friends you think would be interested in 
enrolling for Kindergarten in 2020 at Clifton Park Primary School, they are welcome to collect 
a form at our office. Please have forms back to our office by Friday July 26. 
 
TERM PLANNER  
A copy of the Term 2 Planner is included in this newsletter, it can also be found on the webpage and skoolbag 
app. Please place it in a handy position for future reference. 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM  
We are all feeling the change in the weather and the children are starting to come dressed up for the colder 
days. Please label all clothing so it can be easily identified. 
 
GIVE A DAMN GIVE A CAN 
As part of “Give A Damn, Give A Can” campaign we have a collection box in the school office. 
If you are able to send along some cans to support this worthwhile charity, we are happy to 
collect them and pass them on. 
 

Cathy Allen  
 PRINCIPAL  

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/CPPSParentSurvey2019


SEMESTER 1 - STUDENT COUNCILLORS  
Last term’s councillors, Izzy and Ashlee, did a wonderful job and learned new skills as councillors and it 
is now time for our next two school student leaders to take on this special leadership role within the 
school. We wish to congratulate and welcome Jazlyn and Mackenzie to the school student leadership 
team and wish them all the best in their roles. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ANZAC DAY MARCH 
It was with great pride that 25 
students and several staff 
members represented Clifton 
Park Primary School by 
marching in the Bunbury Anzac 
Day service. Our Head Girl, 
Katie, and our Head Boy, 
Torryn, laid a wreath on the 
school’s behalf. Thank you to 
all families who supported this 
event during the school 
holidays. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

City of Bunbury Parade on ANZAC day  Head Boy Torryn, and Head Girl Katie 
laid a wreath on behalf of the school. 

 Faction Captains  
 

 Student Leaders 
 

 

      We are excited to be taking part in the 
   Woolworths Earn & Learn program 

2019 
 

You can help our school by collecting  
 

 Just collect Woolworths Earn & Learn Points when you shop at Woolworths between Wednesday 1st May 

and Tuesday 25th June 2019. We will redeem these for awesome educational resources for our school.  

 Simply pop the stickers onto a Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheet and once it is completed, bring it 
into school. 

 

The more we collect, the more we can redeem. There are thousands of products available through the 
Woolworths Earn & Learn program, and we would like to get lots of new gear! Products in the range include 
resources for Mathematics, English, Science, Art & Crafts, through to sports gear, library supplies and more. 

We are grateful for your support and look forward to a successful program. 
If you have any questions, please ask at school. 

 
 

 



  



  

 

 

 

 
            

 
As part of “Give A Damn, Give A Can” 
campaign we have a collection box in the 
school office. If you are able to send along 
some cans to support this worthwhile 
charity, we are happy to collect them and 
pass them on. 

Tuesday 28th May 2:30pm – 3pm 

Friday 21st June 3pm – 3:30pm 

 



2019 TERM TWO PLANNER (Date of events may be subject to change) 

Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

1 29 April  
Students resume 

30 April  
 

1 May 2 3 
Uniform Shop Open 
8:45am – 9:15am 

4 5 

2 6 May 
 

7 
BOOKFAIR 
8:30-9am – 3-3:30pm 
 

8 
BOOKFAIR 
8:30-9am – 3-3:30pm 
P&C Mother’s Day 
Stall 
 
 

9 
P&C Mother’s Day 
Stall (Extra gifts or 
exchange) 

10 
 

11 12 

3 13 May 14 
NAPLAN 

15 
NAPLAN 

16 
NAPLAN 
Runners Club 8am 
 
 
 

17 
NAPLAN 
 

18 19 

4 20 May 
P&C Meeting 

21 22 23 
Runners Club 8am 
 

24 
Assembly - TA6  

25 26 

5 27 May 28 
Uniform Shop Open 
2:30pm – 3pm 
 

29 30 
Runners Club 8am 
 

31 1 
June 

2 

6 3 June  
WA Day 

4 5 6 
Runners Club 8am 
Dental Screening 
(PP, Yr3 & Yr6) 
 

7 
P&C Colour Fun Run 

8 9 

7 10 June 
 
 

11 12 13 
Runners Club 8am 
 

14 15 16 

8 17 June 18 19 
P&C Meeting 

20 
Runners Club 8am 
 

21 
Assembly - TA2  
Uniform Shop Open 
3pm-3:30pm 

22 23 

9 24 June 25 26 
Interschool Cross 
Country (selected 
students) 

27 
 
Runners Club 8am 
 

28 
 

29 30 

10 1 July 2 3 
Reports go home 

4 
Runners Club 8am 
 

5  
Students last day 

6 7 

H 8 July 9 10 11 12 13 14 

 
H 

15 July 16 17 18 19 20 21 


